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FACULTY NEWSNOTES 

Editor: Jean Sebold September 13, 1974 No. 42 

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 

Specific Objectives of USD: 1974-1975 

Meml?er.s __ of the faculty and agministration_ who were here last year will 
remember that, at the end of September, I held a University-wide meeting to 
discuss the Philosophy, Goals, and Objectives of the University of San Diego. 
Papers distributed at that meeting listed, along with the Philosophy and Goals 
of USD, about twenty Specific Objectives to be accomplished during the year 
197 3-197 4. Before too long, I will give you ··a report on our track record in 
achieving those objectives set out on a University-wide basis. 

Together with the University Cabinet, I am currently in the process of developing 
the University's Specific Objectives for 197 4-197 5. I invite anyone who desires to 
do so to contribute to that process. Should you wish to offer suggestions fo_r 
Specific Objectives for the University of San Diego for 1974-1975, please submit 
them in writing to me sometime this week, or at least by Monday morning, 
September 23, 1974. I hope to compile all the suggestions and work out the 
Specific Objectives with the University Cabinet during the week of September 23. 

OFFICE OF THE PROVOST 

Enrollment Statistics, School of Law: 

The University's School of Law began fall semester classes on Monday, August 
26, 1974, and reports the following enrollment. For comparative purposes, last 
year's opening fall enrollment is also listed. 

School of Law: Day Division 
Evening Division 

Fall, 1973 

632 
257 + 13 special 

902 

Enrollment Statistics, Resident Students: 

Fall, 1974 

669 
271 + 6 special 

946 

Dean Tom Burke's office reports the following listing of number of resident students. 
For comparative purposes, last year's opening residence enrollment is also listed. 

Fall, 1973 

Resident Students, undergraduate: men: 187} 424 
women: 237 

Resident Students, Graduate Ctr. Apts: 73 

Fall, 1974 

men: 2041 458 
women: 254 

85 



USD Veterans Representative: 

With the commencement of the 1974-1975 academic year, USD entered into an 
agreement with the Veterans Administration for a full-time Veterans Represen­
tative to work with our Veteran students, at government expense, under a new 
Veterans Administration program. The Vet Rep for our campus is Mr. Amos 
Martinez. 

Mr. Martinez received his Bachelor's degree from the University of New Mexico 
and while there completed the NROTC program and entered the Navy as an Ensign. 
He attained the rank of Lieutenant before being released from active duty in April, 
197 3. Mr. Martinez' graduate studies in Guidance and Counseling were taken at 
USIU from which he receiv_ed his Master's Degree in 1974. 

Among the services the Vet Rep offers our Veteran students are assistance in 
matters relating to application of Veteran benefits, supervision of delivery of 
advance payment checks and the resolution of problems related to payments and 
benefits. Mr. Martinez will also provide counseling for disabled veterans and 
assist them in whatever way he can. The coordination of VA matters with on-­
campus veterans groups by providing briefings in salient subjects will be a function 
of his office. In addition the Vet Rep will maintain liaison with school officials 
through regular contact and discussion of VA educational assistance and provide 
a referral service to agencies providing assistance in areas of housing, employ­
ment, health, recreation, vocational and technical training and financial assistance. 

Those who might wish additional information can contact Dr. Patricia Watson, 
who has handled the arrangements with the Veterans Administration. Anyone 
wishing to meet with Mr. Martinez will find him located in the ASB Veterans 
Office near the Student Union in Serra Hall. His telephone is 299-6541. 

Nursing Office: 

Several have asked how to get in contact with the new Hahn School of Nursing and 
Allied Health Science. As most of you are aware, the contac~ point for the past 
year and a half of planning has been my office. The new contact point is in Founders 
Hall, where the Secretary to the School of Nursing is now in Room 124A. Dean 
Palmer's office, when she arrives, is next to the Secretary's (Ms. Dedra Elliott) 
in Room 124B. Until Dr. Palmer arrives, please contact one of the nursing faculty 
(Claire Gulino and Frances Geddo) at extension 341. Their office is Room 123 
in Founders Hall. All of these offices are just down the corridor from the 
Registrar's Office. 

Registration Meeting: 

. II II On Thursday, September 12, a meeting was held by way of a sort of post-mortem 
on the Fall, 1974 registration. Discussion centered on various phases of the 
registration procedure - what went well and what went badly - with an eye to im­
provement in the future. It was the consensus of the group that one person is 
needed in overall charge of registration in the undergraduate and graduate areas, 
exclusive of the School of Law. •• 

Hence, I have asked Dr. Patricia Watson, because of her position as Director of 
Academic Services, to be the person in overall charge of Registration. Those who 
wish to offer their ideas and/or suggestions could contact Dr. Watson. 
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VARIA 

In the August 30, 1974 issue of the Newsnotes, a name was inadvertently omitted 
from the list of faculty who are tenured as of September 1, 197 4. We wish to 
add the name of Dr. James Moriarty (History) to that list. 

* * * * * * * 

Placement Services are now being handled by Brother Thomas Kane, Director 
of Placement. His office is located in the Educational Development Center, 
Serra Hall, Room 303. 

* * * * * * * 

Beginning October 1, 1974, there will be a faculty-administrators-staff Bowling 
League organized by our Recreation Dept. The League will play at Frontier 
Lanes every Tuesday from 4:30 to 6:00. The price is$. 40 per game, which 
includes shoes. Please sign up in the Recreation Office with Jackson Muecke. 
For information, call extension 357. 
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